Mount Vernon Continuum of Care for the Homeless

Meeting Minutes

July 21, 2010

Meeting Facilitator: Karl Bertrand

Present: 

	K. Bertrand, PD&D
	A. McDermott, City of Mounty Vernon

	T. Brown, City of Mount Vernon
	A. Muhammad, Renaissance

	J. Cooper, City of Mount Vernon
	L. Parker, YMCA

	T. Garrett, Renaissance
	D. Scholar, HOPWA

	R. Iaboni, City of Mount Verrnon
	Y. Spiegel, PD&D

	C. Jones, City of Mt. Vernon
	C. Sylvester, City of Mount Vernon

	T. Mastroeni, Mt. Vernon United Tenants
	


 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introduction

II. Announcements

Mount Vernon YMCA has new case manager for CoC beds and has new CEO based in White Plains.

County-wide APR survey spreadsheet will be completed by Danielle and Carmen and sent to Annette Peters-Ruvolo at DCMH. Most FY09 projects have not been created in HMIS, so APRs could not be generated. Only S+C III, Renaissance S+C, and MVUT Rehousing could be generated, though these may have improper contract numbers/periods. The spreadsheet will include all current problems with HMIS implementation in Mount Vernon.

III. FY09 CoC new projects not granted to Westchester CoC

This is the second year in a row that Westchester has not received new projects. The list of New York State CoC's receving funding is the same as last year, except New York City got funded this year. Westchester, Nassua, Suffolk have all been rejected twice. Competition for new projects is more intense than in the past, since the level of funding has remained flat, but the money taken for renewals grows each year. That leaves less money for new projects.

Scoring sheet is pending- we will try to correct the identified deficiencies before the FY10 application.

IV. Update on planning for new projects in the Westchester CoC FY10 Application

There will be two competitive pre-applications for new projects in FY10:

1) Under DSS: $640,089 for a 2-year Permanent Housing project for homeless youth 18-24 with disabilities (including drug and alcohol problems) especially those aging/opting out of foster care.

2) Under CMV: $160,140 for a homefinding project dedicated to placing clients into all available housing.

Hoping to get multiple applications for both. The two-page pre-application will be tomorrow, and due August 6. The vote to pick the projects to be included in the application to HUD is scheduled for August 16, 10am-1pm. 

V. APR Update

Currently pending APRs:

YMCA S+C C40-4004 grant ended 5/31/10. Due 7/15/10 for review but not yet been submitted.

S+C III C40-4005 grant ended 7/6/10. Due 8/21/10 for review. APR is ready and will be sent for review soon.

In addition, the APR for the extension period for S+C II C30-4025 has not been prepared. If the extension ended 1/31/10, the APR is late. However the extension is still active and Mount Vernon continues to draw funds from the C30-4025 grant.

Unless the renewal contract signed by Vincent Hom which should arrive soon makes this impossible, Mount Vernon will try to use ~all of the remaining funds in C30-4025 by November, and start the renewal on 12/1/10. The extension period APR would be due 3 months after renewal begins.

VI. Grant Fund drawdown report

See handout.

B70-4010 Shallow Rent has 4408 to be recouped. Request has already been sent to Lisa. Suggestion to get date of request and send reminder.

C30-4025 in extension period- 20,879 left. Mount Vernon will continue to draw this grant though November before switching to renewal grant (621C-2T040901).

C40-4005 will be fully drawn down after final voucher is processed.

CMV Shelter Plus Care projects are behind schedule and should have 1-3 beds added above contracted number of beds to catch up. These are S+C IV, S+C V, Renaissance S+C, and S+C for Vets, and YMCA S+C. This means CMV needs to find ~10 disabled homeless to place in these new beds. Todd is confident he knows of homeless ready to be placed. Danielle is working with Skip Notoli at DSS to find Veterans to place in S+C for Vets which currently has no clients, but should get 4-5 new placements ASAP.

The two-year contract for Renaissance Chronic Homeless Outreach ends 7/31/10, but Renaissance has drawn less than half of the authorized funds; $40,951 remains. Renaissance must voucher for this money soon or it will be recouped by HUD. It is more difficult to draw down funds after the grant ends. It is impossible to draw funds 90 days after grant ends.

Ron will try to get information of 4 projects left off last quarterly fund draw down report: C40-4004 YMCA S+C, 475B Shallow Rent, 485B MVUT Rehousing, and 486B Renaissance CDO.

Next meeting August 19, 2010



